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ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP 
BOARD MEETING 

FEBRUARY 16, 2021 
 

 
The Zeeland Charter Township Board held a Regular Board meeting on February 16, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. 
virtually. Members present: Supervisor Oonk, Clerk Kraak, Treasurer Veldheer, Trustees Brink, Riemersma, 
Salisbury and Bosma.  
 

Supervisor Oonk called the meeting to order. 
Recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Invocation offered by Trustee Bosma. 
 
Trustee Brink motioned to approve the minutes of the February 2, 2021 meeting. Trustee Salisbury 
supported the motion which passed. 
 

 
Business Items: 

a. The Planning Commission reviewed a site plan for Harvest Winds Site Condominiums. 
The plan was presented with 39 single family lots on Parcel #’s 70-17-07-100-041 & 70-
17-07-100-024. This is considered the First Reading of Harvest Winds Site 
Condominiums.  
 

b. Verizon requested a Bilateral Permit under the METRO Act to install Fiber-optic cable 
within the right-of-way. Trustee Riemersma motioned to approve Verizon’s METRO Act 
Permit. Trustee Salisbury seconded the motion which passed.  

 
c. The update on the contract with Main Street Planning is tabled until Janis Johnson 

responds.  
 

d. Trustee Bosma motioned to approve the proposal of Prein & Newhof to assist in a 
MDNR Passport grant application for Van Zoeren Woods for $4900. Treasurer Veldheer 
seconded the motion which passed with a roll call vote: 
AYES: Oonk, Kraak, Veldheer, Brink, Riemersma, Salisbury and Bosma. 

 
Committee Reports: 

 
a. PLANNING COMMISSION – Approved a Special Use Permit and Site Plan Review for 

Profile Properties/Zeeland South Self Storage, Parcel #70-17-31-100-016 
  
b. FIRE COMMITTEE – Will be purchasing rappelling rescue gear for extrication in hard 

to reach places. Gerrit Gritter was hired to the full time fire fighter position and will be 
starting in that role on March 1. 

 
c. LIBRARY – City Council approved the Library Board’s recommendation to use Library 

Endowment Funds to purchase a Tovertafel interactive technology system. Howard 
Miller Library will be the first library in the world to have this technology available to it’s 
patrons when it arrives this Spring.  

 
Meeting adjourned at 7:45pm 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kate Kraak –Clerk  


